MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Council Members

FROM: Annick Baudet, AICP
Mobility Officer — Project Connect

DATE: December 20, 2021

SUBJECT: Staff Response to Ordinance No. 20210811-01 - Council Member Kitchen Budget
Rider 2

On August 11, 2021, Council Member Kitchen completed a budget rider directing staff to
negotiate administrative costs in the Joint Partnership Agreement with Capital Metro and
Austin Transit Partnership. This memo is to confirm that staff negotiated with Capital Metro
and Austin Transit Partnership, and Council Member Kitchen's direction was not accepted in
the Joint Powers Agreement. This item is now considered completed.

Please contact me at 512-974-7959 if you have further questions.

Thank you.

CC: Spencer Cronk, City Manager
Gina Fiandaca, Assistant City Manager



